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                  NHS Trust


Equality & Inclusion Steering Group
Date:  Monday 29 September 2014
Time:  1000-1130
Venue:  Conference Room, Waterloo HQ
Attendees:
Sandra Adams             Director Corporate Affairs

Margaret Luce              Head of Patient & Public Involvement and Public 
                                     Education

Richard Deakins           Head of Procurement

Peter Hannell               Staff side representative & Unison Equalities Officer       Kathy West                   Patients’ Forum Representative 

Alan Taylor                   Head of Safeguarding

Richard Webb-Stevens Co-chair Deaf Awareness Forum

Jo Barter                       CITE

Janice Markey              Equality and Inclusion Manager 
Apologies: 
Bill O’Neill                    Assistant Director Organisation 
                                    Development 
Alison Blakely              Staff Officer to Medical Director 
Tony Crabtree              Acting Director of Workforce

Andrew Grimshaw       Director of Finance & Business Planning

Natasha Wills               Assistant Director Operations
Frankie Stevens           Stonewall

Darren O’Rourke          LGBT Forum Co-chair
	
	Agenda items
	Summary/Actions
	Lead
	Target 
Completion

 Date

	1.0.
	Apologies & minutes 
from last meeting
	JM introduced and welcomed all attendees. The minutes of the last meeting were approved. JM informed the group that Frankie Stevens and Darren O’Rourke had had to give their apologies due to a conflicting meeting. These slots would now be rescheduled for the December 1 meeting.  
	JM

	December 1

	2.0.
	Jo Barter – 
Update on CITE

Positive action

initiative

	 Jo Barter  (JB) gave an update on the latest position.
 She said she had had a helpful meeting with Tony 

Crabtree (TC) and Janice Markey (JM) in July.
She had also since met with David Prince (DP). 

DP had agreed to give CITE individual slots, with 

CITE undertaking to contact individuals directly.

The key to this as agreed by all sides was to

properly embed the CITE initiative. SA stressed that 

this needed to be part of business as usual and that 

when the new workforce planning strategy was 

being drawn up, this should include CITE. KW agreed

and said it was a fantastic opportunity for the Trust. 
JM informed the group that she had facilitated

visits to EOC for prospective applicants from CITE

and JB said that HEMS had also given their time

to meet with them. In the latest intake there was 

around 56% BME representation.
JB stressed the need going forward for there to be

an appropriate lead-in time. SA recommended 
sourcing the supply from universities, in a comparable

way to the work  undertaken with the
Universities of Greenwich and Hertfordshire.ML 
mentioned that her team targets younger people in 
schools taking Health and Social Care, who might 

be potential applicants for technician roles and said

there was a lot of work we could do with younger

people taking their A-Levels. SA suggested

another route through colleges for 16-18 

year olds and JB said that City and Islington

College could provide a relevant pool of suitable

applicants. ML recommended that these 
avenues be considered within ongoing recruitment, which the 

group agreed.
	HR/

Equal

Ity &

Inclu

sion
	

	3.0.
	Update 
On Deaf Awareness

Forum – Richard Webb-

Stevens
	Richard Webb-Stevens (RWS) gave the steering 
group an overview of recent Deaf Awareness 

Forum activities. In November 2013 RWS 
featured in the National Children’s Society Family

magazine as a deaf professional role model for teens.

In February he was filmed by the BBC See Hear

programme for the second time teaching Basic

Life Skills in British Sign Language at Brent Deaf

Club. This programme is due to be aired in November/

December. In March he featured in the National

Deaf Children’s Society’s list of international deaf

role models. With the co-chair of the Deaf 
Awareness Forum, Mark Weller, RWS took part in

the annual Deaf Awareness Day at CityLit in April. 
They were also able to treat three patients on the day.

The following month he featured in SL First 
(Sign Language First) online and published magazine
as a deaf paramedic and  was invited back to 
Sweeney Park School’s deaf resource unit as a 
professional role model to talk to the students. Other

activities  RWS took part in this year

included featuring in the LAS clinical update 
magazine about what it is like to be deaf as someone
who works for the NHS and for BSL users 
accessing the NHS; a talk to the LAS Trust Board
about his experience working as a deaf 

Paramedic; more Basic Life Skills in BSL training at

Walthamstow and Harrow United Deaf Clubs; and
taking up an invitation to address a special
session of the London Assembly’s Health
Committee as a Deaf witness - the session theme
was Access to Health Care services, with the focus on
reassessing Services to deaf or partially impaired 
people who only used BSL or had a partial 
understanding of language. Upcoming initiatives RWS
will  be involved in include visiting the Royal Deaf

Association to give a presentation as a role model
to deaf teenagers who might be interested in joining

the ambulance service as well as to Hatch End 
School Deaf Resource Unit, Bromley Deaf Group and
Oak Lodge Deaf School. He will also be taking part in
 the latest Community Health Fair at New Addington
and will be interviewed for a feature in

December’s issue of British Deaf News Magazine.

RWS has also been asked by the Director of 
Operations to introduce more BSL-signed videos on 
the Trust’s website with the aim of having a specific

BSL section.  SA said that this should be

Included in the Trust’s strategic priorities.
RWS has also recently been nominated for a national 
NHS Leadership Recognition Award, which the

steering group congratulated him on.
JM mentioned that one of the Trust’s equality 

objectives was to have champions appointed for

each of the protected characteristic groups. RWS
volunteered to be the Deaf Champion, which was

welcomed and accepted by the steering group. On
behalf of the steering group, JM congratulated RWS
on the impressive work he and the Deaf Awareness

Forum had undertaken and asked that he keep the
steering group updated with any other relevant 
initiatives, which they would be keen to support 
wherever possible.

	RWS
	

	4.0.

	Equality Objective 4 –

Appointment of 

Champions for

Protected Characteristic

Group


	It was agreed that this item be deferred to the

December 1 meeting in the absence of relevant 
steering group members

	
	

	5.0.
	Any other business
	There was no other business. 
	
	





1

_906370453

_1062322883

